
Report to Licensing Subcommittee

Date of meeting: 4 February 2010
Subject:  Local Government (Miscellaneous 
Provision) Act 1976 & Town & Police Clauses Act 
1847 – Breach of Taxi Interim Test 

Responsible Officer: Kim Tuckey
01992 564034

Democratic Services: Gary Woodhall
01992 564470

Decision Required: 
To consider breaches in the authority’s Hackney Carriage Vehicle Licensing Conditions 
requiring interim vehicle examinations.

Report: 

1. The Council’s Hackney Carriage Vehicle Licence conditions require that vehicles must 
be submitted for interim examinations at appropriate testing premises approved by the 
authority.

2. The following licenced Drivers have failed to comply with this requirement despite two 
reminder letters being sent:

(i) Mr. Shah Ali;

(ii) Mr. J Tew;

(iii) Olympic Taxis;

(iv) Mr. Ahmed;

(v) Mr. Firth;

(vi) Mr. Uddin; and

(vii) Mr. Bashir.

3. This breach of licensing conditions is now referred to the Licensing Sub-Committee 
for consideration.  Each case will be determined individually.

Background Papers:

 Sample letters that each driver received.


